SUTTON YOUTH SOCCER BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: Thursday September 28th @ 7:45p.m.

Next meeting: Thursday October 26th @ 7:45p.m.

Present

Mike Elster- President, Director of Training

Shawn Rogan-Vice President

Dave Westbury-Registrar

Doug Lanzillo- U4/U6 Coordinator

Rich Lucas- Director of Facilities, Field Assigner

Brian Jankins- U8 Coordinator

John Patraitis- Boys Coordinator

Carrie-Ann Greenwood- Equipment Coordinator

Amy Jankins- Treasurer

Kristy Gaska- Secretary

Absent

Andy Venuti- Director of Communications

Beverly Ruth- Uniform Coordinator

- Several Board members met with the High School Athletic Director regarding the High School's use of SYS fields.
- U6/U8 photo schedules sent out to team coaches- Order form link has also been sent out to coaches for distribution to parents
- Brian will speak with St. Mark's regarding Doug putting up a U4 storage shed to house his equipment.
- The Board agreed to a yearly donation of \$250 to a charity of St. Marks' choosing (Haiti or the Food Pantry). Brian will let them know.
- A child in New York recently died from injuries he sustained while hanging from a soccer net. A coach notified Brian that a reporter from New England Cable News wanted to interview him regarding this. The Board agreed that an interview would not take place. Andy will send out an email to parents reminding them to keep an eye on their childrento ensure that they are not climbing the nets and/or fences. Rich will consider purchasing padding for the U4/U6 nets. In addition, Carrie will have a sign made to display this warning at Memorial Field.

- We will look into purchasing a case and some type of locking mechanism for the donated AED
- The Board has agreed to consider obtaining a credit card, as well as making a switch from our current bank to Unibank
- There is no new news regarding the lawsuit
- The idea of putting in a turf field at Memorial was broached. John will look into maintenance costs